

Headquarters, 36th Engineer Brigade Fort Hood, Texas 76544-5000

October 9, 2008

Dear Captain Fallon:

It was a great pleasure to meet you and visit all of the 36th Engineer Regiment Alumni at the annual reunion. I returned to Fort Hood both humbled and energized by the experience. I told the Officers and Soldiers of this brigade of the proud history and heritage of the 36th that you shared with me. They were in awe of your accomplishments on the battlefield. As you know, we strive to carry on that tradition today in faraway lands, just as you did.

I also wanted you to know I received the disks from Jim Miller of the Regiment's daily reports from Salerno to Innsbruck. We sincerely appreciate you sharing this history with us and hope to continue to gather information on our proud history.

My personal thanks for your tremendous contributions in keeping our Seahorse history alive. Your devotion to this cause is sincerely appreciated by the Soldiers of the Rugged Seahorse Brigade.

Best Wishes to you and all of our Alumni. Stay Rugged!

Sincerely,

Kent D. Savre

Colonel, U.S. Army

Commanding